The Sewer Use Amendment Bylaw, 2022

ISSUE

This report submits Bylaw No. 9812, *The Sewer Use Amendment Bylaw, 2022* (the "Bylaw") for City Council's consideration. The Bylaw implements City Council's decision to allow the General Manager of Utilities and Environment or designate to approve requests for sewer service charge exemptions.

RECOMMENDATION

That City Council consider Bylaw No. 9812, The Sewer Use Amendment Bylaw, 2022.

BACKGROUND

At its <u>December 20, 2021 Regular Business Meeting</u>, City Council considered a report of the General Manager, Utilities and Environment dated December 6, 2021 and resolved:

- 1. That approval for sanitary sewer exemption charges be delegated to the Administration; and
- 2. That Bylaw No. 9466, The Sewage Use Bylaw, 2017, be amended by the City Solicitor, to include the ability of the General Manager of Utilities and Environment, or designate, to approve requests for sewer service charge exemptions, subject to the request being aligned with the Bylaw.

DISCUSSION/ANALYSIS

In accordance with City Council's instructions, we are pleased to submit the Bylaw for City Council's consideration.

APPENDIX

1. Proposed Bylaw No. 9812, *The Sewer Use Amendment Bylaw, 2022.*

Report Approval

Written by: Reché McKeague, Q.C., Solicitor Approved by: Cindy Yelland, City Solicitor

Admin Report - The Sewer Use Amendment Bylaw, 2022 File No. 211.0363